Casablanca, 13th October 1942.

Friends War Victims Relief Committee, Euston Road, London.

Dear Friends,

I have been here in Casablanca now for approximately a month, coming here as the Delegate from American Friends Service Committee in Philadelphia. Some of you may recall that I was with the Friends Group in France from 1917 to 1920. It is with great pleasure that I remember all the English Friends which I met at that time.

While I will not take the time in this letter to go into details, last week I visited probably the best Refugees Camp in North-Africa. It is located near Azemmour, 50 miles from here. The name of the camp is Sidi El Ayachi. While there an internee: Joseph WINGARTEN inquired as to whether you could get in touch with his daughter: Dr. Fanny WINGARTEN, 239 Dickinson Road, Longsight, Manchester 15, and tell her that I had seen him, and ask if she could do anything for him. The man told me he is 65 years old, and of course most of all he wishes to leave the camp. I doubt if it is possible for him to go to England under present circumstances, but would appreciate any information that you can furnish.

My best regards to Ted Harvey, Wilfred Shewell, Edith Pye, Hilda Clarke, Ruth Fry, Gertrud Pim, Sophia Fry, Wright Baker, and all the host of other old "War Victims".

Sincerely

Leglie O. Heath.

PS. My address for the present is: c/o. American Consulate, Casablanca, Maroc.